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LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES FROM APRIL 13, 2021 MEETING 

HELD VIA TELECONFERENCE 
 

IN ATTENDANCE:  

Committee Members:  Kara Clark, Rebekah Berry-Chaney, Heidi Whitaker, Devin Odell, 

Cody Knebel, Ian McCargar 

 

Others Present: Don Hawkins. 

 

CALL TO ORDER: President Kara Clark called the meeting to order at approximately 7:17 a.m.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes from the  meeting were approved unanimously. Treasurer 

Heidi Whitaker moved to approve; Vice President Rebekah Berry-Chaney seconded the motion. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Ms. Berry-Chaney and Ms. Whitaker reported that because of a decrease 

in expenditures due to COVID, the bar has an excess of approximately $28,000.  

 

A. Ian McCargar requested that the Committee consider donating some of its excess funds 

to the Steven J. Roy Memorial Scholarship Fund, administered by the Community 

Foundation. He proposed a one-time donation of between $2,500 and $4,000 to 

maintain or increase the existing endowment of approximately $70,000. After 

discussion, it was also proposed that a multi-year campaign be established to 

significantly increase the endowment so as to allow a doubling of the award each year 

(from about $2,500 to $5,000 per year). Mr. McCargar will investigate the current level 

of the endowment and the increase needed to sustain a larger annual award and report 

back. 

 

PRO BONO PROGRAM REPORT: Cody Knebel reported that Pro Bono Co-Chair Ben Kramer is 

unable to continue in that position, and that Don Hawkins has volunteered to take over that 

position. Mr. Hawkins introduced himself. No Committee action is required for this transition to 

take place. Mr. Knebel also reported that the malpractice insurance for the program is scheduled 

to renew June 21, 2021. 

 

CLE REPORT: Renee Doak reported via email that she is working with on a CLE with Mr. 

McCargar as a presenter, and that she is working on the second part of a CLE regarding human 

trafficking to be sponsored by the LCBA, the Larimer County Chapter of the Women’s Bar 

Association, and the Colorado Hispanic Bar Association. There will be a Colorado Hispanic Bar 

Association information session on May 5, 2021, over the noon hour.  

 

YOUNG LAWYER DIVISION REPORT: Fred Long did not attend and there was no report. Ms. Clark 

will follow up to find out the status of the leadership of the Division.  

 

WOMEN’S BAR REPORT: Claire Havelda did not attend and may be out of the office for an 

extended period. Ms. Berry-Chaney will follow up to determine the status of the leadership of the 

Women’s Bar at this point.  
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FAMILY LAW BAR REPORT:  No report. The Committee discussed the status of Family Law Day, 

scheduled for May 14, 2021. It is not clear how much preparation has been done. Ms. Berry-

Chaney will reach out to Cindy and to Ian at the Courthouse Resource Center to determine the 

status. 

 

ACCESS TO JUSTICE REPORT: No report. 

 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS REPORT: No report. Ms. Clark will contact and try to encourage 

quarterly attendance by Ms. Rice so that the Committee is informed of activities at the State Bar. 

 

SPRING TERM DAY Recap: Ms. Berry-Chaney suggested that it might be better to have more of 

a break between the business meeting and the CLE than provided at this year’s meeting. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

• The Committee will consider ways to use the Fall Term Day to preserve and foster the 

legal community and help people start to recover from the difficult year that we have just 

been through. This could include an event funded with some of the budget excess. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: Ms. Clark adjourned the meeting at 8:08 a.m. 

 

NEXT LARIMER COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING:  The next 

executive committee meeting will be held on May 11, at 7:00 a.m. via teleconference. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

Devin Odell 

LCBA Secretary 
 
























